Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

April 18, 2012

Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: 
Nancy Stearns, President; Evelyn Bless, Vice President; Alan Preston, Treasurer; Tom Aderhold, Sandra Harrington, John Miley, Jennifer Fitch, Paul Sterzinger

Board Member Absent:
Kathy Sutton 

Staff Present: 
Paul Berg, Executive Director


Richard Haether, Artistic Director 

______________________________________________________________________________

Call to order at 7:00 p.m.

No public comment was provided at the meeting.

1. Adoption of Proposed Agenda 

Motion by Sandra Harrington

Second: Alan Preston 


Discussion: None  

Motion Passed: 8-0

2. Resignation of Board Member – Dale Nederhoff

Motion Tom Aderhold

Second: Alan Preston

Discussion:  The Resignation Letter is effective as of 4/15/12.  The Board members acknowledged Mr. Nederhoff’s contributions and commitment during his tenure on the Board. 

Motion Passed: 8-0

3. Appointment of New Board Member – Jennifer Fitch

Motion Alan Preston

Second: Evelyn Bless

Discussion:  Going forward prospective candidate(s) for board membership will be provided with detailed documentation on criteria for Board members in advance of application process.

 Motion Passed: 7-0
4. Strategic Plan Meeting

Motion None

Second: None


Discussion:  The Strategic Plan Meeting will be held at the Carrollwood Cultural Center on May 19.  The meeting will commence at 9:00am and will adjourn at approximately 2:30-3:00pm. Lunch will be provided at the meeting.   One of the key discussions will be focused on a review of the Strategic Plan goals and objectives and corresponding next steps within a 3-year timeline.  All Board members are encouraged to submit their topics/issues prior to the meeting to the Executive Director of the Carrollwood Cultural Center.  Eddie Hamp will be spearheading the meeting and will have a discussion with the Executive Director before May 19.

Motion Passed: None

5. Sunshine Law Review

Motion - None

Second: None

Discussion:  Ken Tinkler had a business conflict.  Therefore the Sunshine Law review will take place at the next Board Meeting scheduled for May 16.

 Motion Passed: None

6. Commitment to Service

Motion – Evelyn Bless

Second: Sandra Harrington

Discussion:  Board members are required to complete at least one management course on non-profit leadership at the personal expense of the Board member.  The wording will state “each Board member will complete an accredited non-profit course annually paid for by the Board member”.  Regarding revision to Board members commitment and wording “$250.00 donation to the Center may includes FCCC membership”—Tom Aderhold indicated that this needs to be more clearly defined for clarity and consistency.  In addition, the Executive Director of the Center has already provided Board Members with a list of suggested seminars.


Motion Passed: 8-0

7. New Board Member Selection Policy (as revised)

Motion – Evelyn Bless

Second: Sandra Harrington

Discussion:  Extensive discussion ensued on this topic.  Tom Aderhold wanted to clarify if there are two standards for appointments.  The President and Vice President of the Board indicated that detailed information regarding the Selection Policy was already covered in the By Laws.  Tom Aderhold proposed that going forward all documents and procedures for the Selection process be sent to each HOA with a cover letter explaining the criteria/expectations for candidacy.  In addition, referencing paragraph 2 in the Review Process section change Nomination to “Governance”.

Motion Passed: 7-1

8. Treasurer’s Report:

Motion - None

Second:  None

Discussion:  The financial outlook for March 2012 was a challenging one with a $20K shortfall.  However, the month of April has a more positive outlook ($40K has been deposited so the next 3 months look favorable).  Board assistance is needed to help build the Center’s cash reserve.  This is a critical situation and should be one of the major discussion items at the Strategic Plan meeting (e.g. Board configuration; Operations model).  In addition, the bank statements and other pertinent documentation should be provided to the Treasurer in advance of the Board meeting so that reports are detailed and accurate.  In view of that observation, the Finance Committee meetings are now scheduled to begin at 6:00pm on the 3rd Tuesday before the Board meeting.

Motion Passed: None

9. Executive Director’s Report

Motion None

Second: None 

Discussion:  The Center was successful in acquiring a $6,500 grant.  Certain grants are designated as “restricted” or “unrestricted” funding.  Board members are requesting that grant amounts received be clearly classified as either “unrestricted” or “restricted” funds.  The Summer Camps applications are very positive especially with the offer of an “early bird” discount.  There is an increase in New Membership as well.  The update on the website based on the Vice President’s inquiry has an estimated rollout date of June 2012.  The Executive Director reminded Board members to return completed surveys as discussed at the last Board meeting.

Motion Passed: None

10. Other

Motion None

Second: None 

Discussion: The Artistic Director provided an update that marketing efforts are showing results (e.g. artwork is being sold, increase in membership and ticket sales, jazz shows attendance, audience participation increase, summer concert series tickets are being sold).  The performance of “Girls Night Out” is popular and there is clear communication that this event is “not suitable for a young audience”.  The Center is also partnering with the Palladium and other regional and local artists to generate interest and excitement in Center upcoming events.  There also seems to be an up-kick in media attention as well and this circumstance is a positive outlook for the Center.  The Board members are requesting a chart metrics for trending long/term activity of the Center.

       Motion Passed: None

11. Motion to Adjourn Meeting—9:10p.m.

Motion Alan Preston

Second: Tom Aderhold

Motion Passed: None

Recording Secretary:  Janet Bucknor

Approved: 
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